PHILIP B. SCOTT

Govemor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

December 27, 2017

The Honorable David Zuckerman
President

Vermont State Senate

The State House

Montpelier, Vermont

Dear Mr. President:
I have the honor to inform you that I have appointed
Randy Brock

of 2396 Highgate Road, St. Albans, to serve the unexpired term of Dustin A. Degree, Senator
from Franklin District.

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott
Governor L8

PBS/jm

c: Tim Ashe, Senate President Pro Tempore
John Bloomer, Secretary of the Senate
James Condos, Secretary of State
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